FASA General Membership Meeting
May 14, 2024 6:30 pm

The May 2024 FASA general membership meeting was called to order by President Rachel Dixon at
6:30 pm at the Elks Lodge with a quorum present.

The minutes from the April 2024 meeting were published in the newsletter and were posted to the
website. They were approved as posted.

Johnny Boyles presented the 2024 Treasurer’s report January 1 to present date. The treasurer’s report
was approved by the membership. Membership was also informed the Elks Lodge is increasing the
Bartender’s fee from $48 to $60. Suggestion was made for FASA to have a donation jar to offset the cost
of the DJ. The FASA Board also voted to purchase the quilt from Sue Fulcher for $250 along with a
$10.00 donation. Sue agreed to $260 for FASA’s purchase of the quilt.

Committee Reports:

DJs: Chigger Woods will be our DJ for the May 18th party celebrating FASA’s 40th anniversary.
Membership: Dwight Vinson reported we have 46 members.

Phone Tree: Dwayne Baggett reported messages are continuing for meetings and upcoming parties.

Publicity/Website: Kathi Baloyot reported she is working on the slideshow format for the May 18th party.
Dwight Vinson and Dwayne Baggett will put the slideshow together for the party.

Old Business:

Contact Cathy Fann to purchase your 2024 SOS Membership Card for Fall SOS Sept 12 - 22, 2024. An
SOS card is required to attend SOS.

FASA will celebrate our 40th anniversary at the May 18th party. Joyce Ramos will provide the food and
the board will assist in planning and preparation.

Rosemary Haney volunteered to have a Chinese Auction for the May party. Tickets may be purchased 25
for $20.

A free party pass will be drawn from names of anyone who brings a dish to share.
Since there will be an auction, there will be no 50/50.
New Business:

At this time, the Board members are working on the process we will use to sell tickets for the quilt.



Member Concerns:

Richard Ramos will undergo back surgery Jun 4thand Jun 6th and would appreciate your prayers.
Norm Russ is home and gradually getting his strength back. Please keep Norm and Jan in your prayers.
Gayle Huggins is in Heritage Place and welcomes visitors.

Dawn Carr spent four weeks in the hospital and rehab, but now she is home.

Linda Starling is still recovering from a broken ankle.

Wayne Searcy is still undergoing treatment at Duke.

Former member Juanita Peoples is not well and would appreciate your prayers.

Elsie Holdren relocated to Cary with family.

Charles Gardner expressed his appreciation to FASA members for the prayers and concerns during the
loss of his wife, Janet Gardner.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Penny Council
Corresponding Secretary



